
COUNTY OF SACRAMENTO NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING TO CONSIDER ACCEPTING 

PRESUMED GROUNDWATER SUSTAINABILITY AGENCY RESPONSIBILITY 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN pursuant to California Water Code sections 10723 and 10724  
and Government Code section 6066 that the County of Sacramento Board of Supervisors 
(Board) (acting jointly as the Board and the Sacramento County Water Agency Board of 
Directors to form the Sacramento County Groundwater Sustainability Agency) will hold a 
public hearing on Tuesday, April 8, 2025 at 2 p.m., or as soon thereafter as may be heard, 
as part of their regular meeting in the Sacramento County Board Chambers, County 
Administration building 700 H Street, Sacramento, CA 95814 to receive public oral and 
written comments on whether the County should accept presumed groundwater 
sustainability agency responsibility for unmanaged areas within its jurisdiction of the 
Solano Subbasin and South American Subbasin (Basin IDs 5-21.66 and 5-21.65). The 
Sustainable Groundwater Management Act of 2014 (SGMA) authorizes a county to accept 
groundwater sustainability agency responsibility for unmanaged areas of high or medium 
priority basins and avoid groundwater extraction reporting and subbasin probationary 
status that may otherwise occur. For more information on SGMA, contact California 
Department of Water Resources or visit http://www.water.ca.gov/groundwater/sgm/. 
Written comments may be submitted prior to the hearing to the Clerk of the Board, 700 H 
Street, Suite 1450, Sacramento, CA 95814. 

NOTICE IS HEREBY FURTHER GIVEN that the Board may take action to accept presumed 
groundwater sustainability agency responsibility immediately after the public hearing. 


